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Regulatory Report #51

Ontario Speed Limiter Law Challenges: As you may have read in recent trade journal articles, there are still two pending challenges to Ontario’s speed limiter requirement. R. v Michaud questions the constitutional validity of the law and R. v Ingratta deals with a driver’s refusal to allow an officer to “plug into” his  engine without first getting a waiver for any resulting computer virus. One is scheduled for June 6th in Welland; the other for July 20 in St. Catharines. We’ll continue to track the progress of these cases and let you know when decisions are released.

Administrative Monetary Penalty System (“AMPS”) Bulletin 11-002: This Bulletin, released on Dec. 20, 2011, addressed revisions made to the Contravention C360 Guidelines for importers who do not account for goods entering the country. Suffice to say that it is now more important than ever that your Customs paperwork be in order. Don’t hesitate to contact our colleagues at BorderConnect in Windsor if you are unsure about your compliance with any of the new border-crossing initiatives. Debbie Dent can be reached at 1-800-596-5176 and her very helpful website address is www.borderconnect.com

New Application Procedure for Non-Bonded Carrier Code: Speaking of crossing the border, all carriers crossing the border have to obtain either a Bonded or Non-Bonded Carrier Code. Until recently we have been using the simple e-369 application form for the latter. In December of 2010 the Canada Border Services Agency issued a Customs Notice advising us that the e-369 form would eventually be phased out. Non-bonded highway carriers should now use CBSA form BSF329-7. These applications can now be done on-line and, in fact, scanned applications received via e-mail take less time to process. If your company does not yet have a Carrier Code and plans on coming to Canada, please contact us immediately to ensure you don’t have any unexpected delays – or penalties- at the border.  

Please Accept our Apologies: Many of you- perhaps all of you- will have recently received spam email, which purported to be from our office. We are sorry to report that someone hijacked our trucklaw@hotmail.com account and used it to send out a variety of spam messages to virtually everyone in our contacts list. We’ve taken steps to prevent this from happening again but it is becoming clear to us that “hotmail” simply isn’t secure. We are going to stop using that address and, in the future, will only be using the Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or trucklaw@gmail.com email accounts. We’d appreciate it if you could send all future messages to one of those addresses. Thanks and again, we apologize for this hassle.

Safety Consultant- Becca Enterprises: We recently had occasion to work with Henk Van Pelt of Becca Enterprises, a Transportation Safety Compliance Consulting firm based just east of Toronto. Henk was an Enforcement Officer and Facility Auditor with the Ministry of Transportation for 26 years and he was able to work with one of our smaller clients to help them understand what the Ministry expected in terms of record-keeping, driver qualifications, and general compliance with required safety standards. If you need to prepare for an audit, or just require some driver training or general compliance coaching, we would suggest you contact Henk at 1-905-404-8341 or becca8341@rogers.com or, alternatively, contact us for an introduction. 

Marketing Consultant- Fresh Laundry Designs: We represent literally hundreds of companies on both sides of the border and many of them are struggling to attract new customers. Some of those businesses have been forced to cut costs in recent years and, as a result, have neglected their marketing strategy. Not surprisingly, they have watched their market share diminish.  Those which have survived -and perhaps even thrived- through this difficult time for our industry, have been able to separate themselves from their competitors through their commitment to service and competitive rates of course, but also by establishing and maintaining a reliable brand or image for their company. Fresh Laundry Designs has worked with clients in almost every sector from high fashion retail and manufacturing to government and large not-for-profit companies. Some of their clients have been new “start-ups” launching their product or service into the market place for the first time. Others have been established companies with very different marketing needs. If you are looking for the “same old same old” approach to marketing your business, then Fresh Laundry Designs is not for you, but if you are looking to rebrand your organization, to try to stand out and find a new way to promote and reinvigorate your company, then we would recommend you have a look at www.freshlaundrydesigns.com. Contact the owner Anjumanwara Uddin at 647-896-2658 or by email anju@freshlaundrydesigns.com . Their business card is enclosed and I have no hesitation in recommending their services. 

Regulatory Report #50: In February this year our newsletter dealt with….

· The increasing number of “Speed Limiter” charges being laid in Ontario

· New case law which may help carriers recover against consignees when they have been “stiffed” by an intermediary

· A recent news article sympathizing with the challenges facing our industry
Regulatory Report #49: In October last year we sent out a mailing dealing with….

· American Drivers with a criminal record being denied entry to Canada

· The essential elements of a due diligence defence

· The need to regularly order and review a copy of your Level Two CVOR Abstract 

· A possible new defence to a “Speed Limiter” charge under sec. 68.1(1) of the HTA
As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website <www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com> where copies of more than 20 of the most recent newsletters have been posted. 

And Finally.....I will be vacationing with my three youngest children –visiting their older brother in the interior of British Columbia- this August. I apologize in advance for any inconvenience this may cause my clients and will make every effort to remain accessible during our travels. Should you receive any new tickets during my absence, please contact my colleague Blair Gough of CVOR Associates. As many of you will already know, Blair is a Safety Consultant and former long-time MTO employee who works with me, and our network of licensed and insured paralegals, to make sure our clients’ interests are protected in every Court in the province. Blair can be reached at 1-905-689-2727 or blair@gough.ca. He will make sure one of our people is there in Court to speak to your matter in my absence and have it adjourned until my return. Thanks in advance for your patience. 
______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

